



Tuesday, June 14, 2022 at 8:00pm

## DRVSA GENERAL MEETING

### Attendees:

Bill Van Sant; Morgan Roller; Dan Shollenberger; Diana Haeussler; Michelle Bogle; John Finnley; Sarah Prebis; Ryan Alderfer; Audrey Anderson

### Virtually:

Michelle Levush; Miranda Richter

### Administration update

- i. Motion to approve minutes from last month made by Dan seconded by John F approved by all
- ii. Camera Update
  - A. Camp requested the board consider an option to extend the covered portion of the pavilion. Mark Fanelli will provide a quote for the work and has a connection to someone who could possibly provide an awning.
- iii. Snack Stand:
  - A. Very strong revenue, but volunteers are running short, we need supervisors. Specific details to follow.
- iv. Michelle Update:
  - A. Website - to all commissioners please get your personal emails off the websites. The club can set one up for you for \$6 each. Currently there is a dvsa.org email that will be placed online and will be directed to your personal email box.
  - B. For all check requests please fill out the form and submit to Michelle to release funds.

- C. Please be conscious of other sports when scheduling and rescheduling games due to limited parking. Please contact Michelle when rescheduling on an unusual day to coordinate.
- D. Girl Scout project, someone contacted the club about improving the grounds with some picnic tables and benches and a general gathering area. Please brainstorm some ideas where this could best be utilized.
- E. Insurance policy will be going up for the club this year. Michelle is working on getting a breakdown of how each sport will increase.
- F. Trees still on the table, hoping to complete after contacting the homeowner.
- G. Porta Potties will be serviced 2 times a week for the summer, Mondays and Thursdays.
- H. Water has been tested at the club and all is good!

## Financial Update

- i. Treasurer's Report – Chris Levush
  - A. We are currently at our peak revenue point and are projected to hit our forecasted profit of \$27,500. We are on track to be at or above that projected amount.

## Commissioners Update

- i. Intramural Basketball: *Amy VanSant*
  - A. Going back and forth with the schools and XL
  - B. XI contact will increase next year. The hourly rate will be going up to 70-75/hr next year.
  - C. Trying to shift over to using school facilities but will still need to utilize XL to keep the program running.
  - D. Also exploring using Keystone for practicing also.
- ii. Girls Lacrosse: *Sarah Prebius*
  - A. Season went well, scheduling was great, little conflict with soccer, but it all worked out in the end.
  - B. Pairing with high school to do 4 clinics with high school to work on becoming a feeder program to the high school like soccer has.
  - C. Margo was asked to run PAGLA, she is considering the role, Sarah will need help if she takes the post.
  - D. Please pull the trash cans at Telegraph Park. We are no longer using the fields and people from the community playing at the parks are using the cans, they are not being emptied and we are being held responsible.

E. Need to check on the nets and close up the fields.

iii. Boys Lacrosse: *no update*

iv. Soccer: *Audrey Anderson*

- A. Intramural season is over.
- B. Working hard to keep kids playing in our travel and intramural programs. Working on building strong teams and coaches.
- C. A few teams will have big tournaments in June.
- D. We will have the most travel teams since FC Bucks came through. 9-10 girls' teams and 6 boys teams.
- E. Soccer is recycling plastic to donate to have a bench placed at the high school in memory of a coach who recently passed, thanking him for his service to the Deep Run community.
- F. Cleaned up most of the fields, leaving it up for the Stuart Malcom camp.
- G. Will tip all nets down to remove so they are not a safety hazard. Will look for a place off season to store nets during the off season.

v. Softball: *Email from Natalie*

- A. Softball registration fees will not change for next year. We plan to take some time this summer to reevaluate our needs and incorporate more members to help on the softball board. The spring season was very successful in terms of registration totals, but we would still like to figure out more ways to help those numbers go up, especially in our younger divisions. We are working on starting up a 12U travel team for the first time in many years. Stay tuned for more information for those who are interested in taking their game to the next level! The end of season softball activities was filled with fun for each of our divisions. The Home Run Derby brought a good turnout, with girls from our 8U, 10U, and 12U divisions moving on to another regional competition! Our 15U team coached by Coach Snyder made it to the semifinals in their playoff round. Two of our 12U Teams (Coach Bogle and Coach Trotter's teams) made it into the playoff round, with Coach Trotter's team advancing to the semifinals in a game tonight. Good luck girls!

vi. Summer Camp: *(Audrey & Michelle)*

- A. Started Monday 6/13, going well so far, great enrollment this year.

- B. Camp will be doing a camper's spotlight promoted through social media, to show parents what is happening around camp.
  - C. Sharing sponsors info on social media, working with them to come up with promotion for the camper families to patronize their business.
- vii. Baseball: *(John Finnley, Evan Lowery, Ryan Alderfer)*
- A. Connie Mac - John
  - B. Appreciates all the effort being made to raise funds for the bench honoring his brother-in-law.
  - C. Sr. Connie Mac 17-21 starts next week, 18 guys signed up, they were able to lower registration fees.
  - D. In House - Evan Lowery
  - E. Season went well, games and practice scheduling were hard with all the rain this year.
  - F. Sandlot will be free, but each family will need to pay \$25 for shirt and sign up for the family membership
  - G. Sandlot will be just for baseball, softball will be heading their own, will last 5 weeks, all age groups will be available.
  - H. 8 and up starting Monday 7/11, quick ball and A will start 7/12.
  - I. Fall registration will open ASAP, and Michelle will get a close date.
  - J. Fees will be going up A- \$90 AA, AAA, Majors will be \$125, 4yr-5yr will be free.
  - K. Currently fundraising for the cow flop happening at the August tournament.
  - L. There has not been much interest in the tournament, working on it to get more teams signed up.
  - M. Looking into the Phantoms game in October for opening day.
  - N. DR will host 4 field of dreams tournaments this year.
  - O. 2 district teams
  - P. Survey went out to parents, with lots of positive feedback.

## New Business

- i. Chris L will be leaving the board after 5 years of service. We are looking for someone interested in that role who is well versed in QuickBooks and excel.
- ii. Audrey has a contact that would like to possibly donate field lightening. How many kids would be impacted by this?
- iii. Also has a contact who would like to donate time to install cameras to live stream games.

Motion to adjourn Dan S. seconded by Morgan R.

Meeting adjourned at 9:11pm

